CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD -

Anita Armstrong, 2450 Gaines Lane, addressed the Commission regarding renaming Gaines Lane. She stated two residents have renamed it on their own by putting signs up. Chairman Slaughter asked Engineering Director, Chad McLeod, if that portion of Gaines Lane is a private road. Mr. McLeod responded the portion Ms. Armstrong is referring to was a private road, but was accepted into the road inventory. Mr. McLeod stated they recently went out and did grading work about a year and a half ago. Chairman Slaughter asked Mr. McLeod if the County can put signage up that says Gaines Lane, to which Mr. McLeod responded yes. Mr. McLeod stated they will have it taken care of.

ADJOURNMENT

Vice Chairman Marshall wished everyone a Happy Easter.

Commissioner Wisenbaker made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the regular session meeting at 6:00 p.m.